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Double the pleasure and other big fish stories
By Steve Ruhmann 
Release chairman 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all of my 

fellow Flatlanders. The season is winding down rapidly 
and we still have a few diehards out there chasing the 

beast. We will start this month’s update with Stu Adrian. 
Stu was out on Twin Valley and popped a 36-incher. 
Wally Haas was also over on Twin Valley where first thing 

in the morning he stuck a 41-incher. Jeremy VenHuizen 
made the trip to Lake St. Clair and pounded out a 48½ 
incher. I have been patrolling the waters of Wingra and 

got a 40½-inch lunge. That leads us to our last fish 
reported. Wally Haas and I were on Wingra and we ran 
into a past member, Mark Thiessen. Mark had just put  

his buddy on three fish while were still fishless. After 
drifting with Mark in the middle of the lake getting caught 
up with him and his adventures, we headed over to the 

holes. As soon as we got  to a spot that was nicknamed 
“Wolf Pack Point”, Wally’s rod went off. He set the hook 
and I saw a really nice fish swim by. After a brief 

struggle, we had the fish in the bag, a really healthy 45- 
incher.  

This fish happens to be Wally’s biggest Wisconsin fish 
and his biggest on a sucker. Well, while I was unhooking 
his fish, I noticed about 10 feet away our bobber was 

swimming under the water towards the shore. I knew we 
weren’t moving because it was flat calm and the electric 
anchor was on. So we unhooked the 45-incher and left 

her in the net, cleared the lines and chased down the 
fish. She headed toward the middle of the lake, but 
probably was only 25 feet away. Our plan was to put her 

in the bag with the first girl. So I set the hook and fought 
her to the net. A soon as she got to the net, Wally ready 
to bag her, she made a quick 180 but got the hook 

caught on the outside of the net and thrashing like mad. 
Not good! After checking things over, I did the only thing 
possible. I lifted on the side the hook wasn’t and flipped 

her in the bag with the other fish. After getting her 
unhooked and measured at 38 inches, we headed over to 

another boat for a picture. It was Steve Reinstra of the 
Capital City Chapter and his buddy Tom. They graciously 
snapped a bunch of pictures. I felt like I was in one of 

those Austin Powers photo shoots. What a great way to 
end the season!

Wally and Steve with their Lake Wingra catches.  
 
Thank you Wally for getting out there and giving it on 
last go and thanks to Steve and Tom for capturing our 

double. Truly a day to remember.  
So if you have any fish to report, please send your 
release forms postmarked by 12/31/16 to:  

 
Steve Ruhmann  
14728 Whispering Wind Way  

South Beloit, Illinois  
61080 

 

Notes from the bow of the boat 
Dick Cholke 
Flatlanders president 
It is that time of year again- so let’s make our list.  
Give thanks: The old boat is still running, we had safe 

fishing trips, we only had to get the prop reworked twice 
this last season and we added a new notch to the skeg. 
If you did not add the new notch to the skeg – we all 

hope you get out more next year. Thank all the board 
members for their efforts and time in 2016 and 2017.  
Buy a lure to swap: Thursday night, Dec. 15, 7:30 p.m. 

(This is a week early) is our annual Christmas  
party and lure swap. Bring a new muskie fishing related 

item worth at least $15, wrapped, to the meeting to get 
into the drawing and a chance to steal a better wrapped 

 December 2016 



gift from your fishing partners  If you would like to sign your gift “from Freddie 
Flatlander” (your name) then it would be fun to hear about the big fish you helped 

get into the net.   Bring a snack or your favorite bait (sardines and crackers) to the 
meeting and let’s celebrate a good 2016 season and make plans for next year.   
Vote: we are proposing changing the meeting night. This is still open for discussion 

but we are recommending the third Tuesday of the month. The Thursday night 
meetings have conflicted with outings and guys leaving early for weekend trips.  
Bring your Lake of the Woods Deposit: We need to get our deposits in at Bay 

Store Camp ($100). Rumors have it that we are going to have a larger than normal 
group this year. If you don’t have a partner, come to the meeting and hopefully we 

can get one arranged.  
Mark your calendar: We are heading into the Chicago Muskie Expo, Saturday, 
Jan. 7. The traditional breakfast at Cracker Barrel will start the day off at 7:00 a.m.  

Schedule the Gil Hamm Muskie Inc Chapter Challunge:  We will be heading 
up to Lake of the Woods Aug. 23 – 25, 2017, Red Wing Lodge, Lake of the Woods 
ON. We will actually fish Saturday and return on Saturday Aug. 19 – 26. We will be 

settings up our accommodations next year. This has been a great time and we 
would like to enter at least two teams. Everyone is welcome.  
Send Photos: We need photos of the 2016 season. Fish photos along with the 

embarrassing shots of your partner help make a better presentation for the year-
end review scheduled for the February meeting and the March Banquet. Send them 
to Dick Cholke - email cholke@mchsi.com.  

Get the boat in for service: Be ready for the 2017 season. You don’t catch fish 
with the boat in storage.  
Bring your trophy to the meeting: Looking forward, we need to get the trophies 

ready for the next banquet.  
Call your buddies and fish: If we get a warm day with open water somewhere, 
we can still get out and fish! 

Enjoy the holidays: We wish everyone a Merry Christmas and 50”ers for all in the 
2017 season. 

 

Muskies in Olson Lake  
The Illinois Department of Natural Resources stocked 47 10.75-inch muskies into 

Olson Lake in Rock Cut State Park in August. It was the first stocking of Olson by 
the DNR. Olson Lake is only 50 acres so that would be almost a fish an acre if they 
all survive. It will be awhile before any of those fish are big enough to catch. The 

DNR stocked 164 10.75-inchers into Pierce Lake, which is 160 acres. 
At total of 21,543 muskies, produced at the Jake Wolf hatchery, were stocked into 
30 bodies of water. 

Support Muskies Inc., buy a calendar 
On the back of this month’s Muskies magazine is a form for the 2017 calendar.  

Proceeds go to research and to improve fisheries. Help our and order a calendar. 

Show season is coming up 

Here is the schedule for musky/fishing shows that have been popular among 

Flatlanders in recent years. If there’s a show that should be on this list for an 
upcoming newsletter, let me know. 
Jan. 6-8: Chicago Musky Expo, Pheasant Run Resort (new location), 4051 East 

Main St., St. Charles, IL. 
Jan 26-29: Chicagoland Fishing, Travel & Outdoor Expo, Schaumburg Convention 
Center, 1551 Thoreau Dr N, Schaumburg, IL 60173. 

Feb. 10-12: Milwaukee Musky Expo, Washington County Fair Park, 3000 Pleasant 
Valley Road, West Bend, WI. 
Feb. 17-19: Rockford Boat, Vacation & Fishing Show, Indoor Sports Center. 

Feb 23-26: Wisconsin Fishing Expo, Alliant Energy Center Expo Hall, Madison, WI. 
 

 

      Purposes of Muskies, Inc. 
 To promote a high quality 

Muskellunge sport fishery 
 To support selected 

conservation practices based 

on scientific merit and 
carried out by authorized 

federal and state agencies 
 To promote Muskellunge 

research 

 To establish hatcheries and 
rearing ponds and introduce 

the species into suitable 
waters 

 To support the abatement of 

water pollution 
 To maintain records of 

habits, growth and range of 
species 

 To disseminate Muskellunge 
information 

 To promote good fellowship 
and sportsmanship among 

men, women and children 

Officers & Committee Chairs 
President 
Dick Cholke    815-222-1062 

Vice President 
Lee Bach             815-494-7258 

Treasurer 
Jack Pertz            815-629-2562 
Secretary 

Wally Haas           815-262-4891  
Regional Vice President 
Jack Pertz           815- 629-2562 

Members Only Contest 
Steve Ruhmann    815-389-4622 
Membership 

Jack Pertz           815- 629-2562 
Merchandise 
Wally Haas           815-262-4891 

Newsletter Editor 
Wally Haas           815-262-4891 
 Email: whaas17@comcast.net   

Outings 
Jeremy Venhuizen 815-499-9065  
Email: jeremyv22@yahoo.com 

Pierce Lake Project 
Jeff Blanck           815-703-9365 

Programs 
Steve Ruhmann    815-389-4622 
Stocking 

Jeff Blanck           815-703-9365 
Website 
Tom Pellant         815-397-1779 

Youth Director 
Jeff Blanck           815-703-9365 
 

Web site: 
www.flatlanderschapter.com 

http://www.flatlanderschapter.com/


 

                                                  
 

 

                  

 

                     

 

          
 

 

 

                  

  

                                
 

Mark Carlson, MD 

Amanda Reisinger, PT, MPT 

Kelly Hix, PT MPT 


